
Sign language and communication material in alternate formats can be arranged given sufficient notice by calling (206) 464-7090 or 

TTY Relay 711.  中文 | Chinese, 한국 | Korean, Русский | Russian, Español | Spanish, Tagalog, Tiếng việt | Vietnamese call 

206-587-4819. 

 
 

Regional FTA Caucus 

May 8, 2018 • 10:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 
PSRC Conference Room • 1011 Western Avenue, Suite 500 • Seattle, WA 98104 
 

  Regional FTA Caucus Business Meeting 

10:30  1. Welcome and Introductions – Melissa Cauley, Chair 

10:35  2. Public Comment  

10:40  3. Action:  Approve Meeting Summary* 

Approve summary for the Regional FTA Caucus meeting held April 10, 2018.  

10:45  4. Discussion / Action:  Regional Preservation Set-Aside Policies and 
Redistribution Request 

King County Metro has informed PSRC that approximately $1.8 million of FFY2013 5307 
Preservation Set-Aside funding has been deobligated from two projects, and requests to 
redistribute these funds to their Bus Replacements (MET-211) project.  This is the first 
time that a redistribution of regional set-aside funds has occurred to our knowledge, and 
the committee will be asked to discuss policies and process for these types of requests.  
King County will provide additional information on the background of the projects and the 
timeframe of the issue. 
 

11:10  5. Discussion:  Status of FTA Transit Asset Management Plans 

Gil Cerise, PSRC, will review current progress towards implementing FTA’s Transit Asset 
Management (TAM) performance target requirements. 

11:20  6. Information Item: FFY 2018 Partial Apportionment Funding Distribution** 

11:25  7. Other Business 

11:30  8. Adjourn 

    

11:30am-3:30pm  Regional FTA Competition Sponsor Presentations  

Includes a one-hour lunch break from 12:30pm-1:30pm. 

   Next Meeting – FTA Project Recommendations: 

June 12, 2018, 10:30 a.m.- 2:00 p.m. 

*Supporting materials attached 
** Supporting materials to be provided at the meeting 
 
For more information, contact Sarah Gutschow at (206) 587-4822 or sgutschow@psrc.org  or Kelly McGourty at (206) 
971-3601 or kmcgourty@psrc.org. 

mailto:sgutschow@psrc.org
mailto:kmcgourty@psrc.org


Puget Sound Regional Council 

Regional FTA Caucus……………………………………………………………… 

April 10, 2018 1011 Western Avenue, Suite 500 • Seattle, WA 98104 • 206-464-7090 • fax 206-587-4825 • psrc.org

Members and Alternates Represented at the Table: 

Melissa Cauley -  Community Transit & Chair; Dave Morrison - King County; Krishan Aggerwal - WSDOT – Ferries; 
Monica Overby - Sound Transit; Sara Walton - City of Seattle;  

Other Guests (for all or part of the meeting): 

Amy Changchien – FTA; Jessica Gould – Intercity Transit; Clint Ritter – Pierce County Ferries 

PSRC Staff:  Sarah Gutschow, Kelly McGourty, Monica Adkins 

Welcome, Introductions, Public Comment 

Public comment was provided by Alex Tsimmerman. 

Approval of Meeting Summary 

The summary for the February 13, 2018 meeting was approved. 

Action:  King County Metro Redistribution Request 

Sarah Gutschow, PSRC, reviewed the King County Metro (KCM) request for a redistribution of $2,834,283 in Seattle-
Tacoma-Everett (STE) UZA FFY 2018 funds from their “500K Substation Breaker Replacement” and “Atlantic Base 
Maintenance Building HVAC Replacement” projects to the “Colman Dock Passenger Only Ferry Float Replacement” 
project.  KCM also requested to redistribute $1,000,000 in STE UZA FFY 2019 Earned Share FTA 5337 HIFG from 
“Atlantic Base Maintenance Building HVAC Replacement” to “500K Substation Breaker Replacement,” and add a total 
of $2,834,283 from KCM's currently unprogrammed STE UZA FFY 2020 Earned Share FTA 5337 HIFG funds to both 
projects.  The Caucus voted unanimously to recommend approval of the request to the Transportation Operators 
Committee.   

For more information, contact Sarah Gutschow at (206) 587-4822 

Discussion:  2018 FTA Appropriations 

Sarah gave an update on the recently released FTA FFY 2018 6/12th Partial Appropriations and provided a general 
overview of the FTA annual adjustments process and timeline.  The Caucus discussed whether to distribute the FFY18 
Partial Appropriations to projects or to wait until the upcoming release of the FFY18 Full Appropriations.  Amy 
Changchien, FTA, said she anticipated the full apportionments would be available at the end of April.   

The Caucus decided to distribute the 2018 partial appropriations to projects so that transit agencies could access the 
2018 funding sooner.  Sarah said that PSRC would soon be sending out information about the distribution of the partial 
apportionment to transit agencies.  Partial funding would be available for obligation once PSRC sent the updated 
FY2018 Split Letter to FTA. 

For more information, contact Sarah Gutschow at (206) 587-4822 

Discussion: FTA Project Progress Reports 

Sarah provided a status report on PSRC’s April 2018 Progress Reports for FTA-funded projects.  She also noted that 
on the non-capital project report there was a minor change to the question regarding funding expenditures.  After the 
submitted progress reports were reviewed, PSRC would be reporting out the results to the Caucus at an upcoming 
meeting. 

For more information, contact Sarah Gutschow at (206) 587-4822 
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Status Report:  2018 Project Selection Update 

Sarah Gutschow, PSRC, reviewed upcoming 2018 project selection deadlines for the FTA Earned Share and FTA 
Regional Competition funding processes.  She said that PSRC continued to encourage agencies to start new TIP 
“bucket” projects for each new TIP cycle to enable easier project tracking.  Sarah also noted that Pierce Transit was 
looking for another transit agency willing to exchange 5337 HIFG for 5307 funds, and would be reaching out to the 
other agencies soon. 

For more information, contact Sarah Gutschow at (206) 587-4822 

Other Business 

Sarah reviewed the 2018 Regional FTA Caucus Planned Meeting Topics document.  She also noted that Matt Graves 
would be retiring at the end of June, so Pierce County Ferries would soon need a new Caucus representative. 

Monica Overby, Sound Transit, informed the Caucus that Mitzi McMahan was no longer working in their Grants 
Division, as she had moved to another division at Sound Transit.   

Melissa Cauley, Community Transit, said that they had executed the Small Starts grant for their Swift II BRT project 
and were preparing for their upcoming FTA Triennial Review.  She also noted that Carol Thompson and Tom Morrow 
were no longer working at Community Transit. 

For more information, contact Sarah Gutschow at (206) 587-4822

Next Meeting – May 8, 2018, 10:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m., PSRC Conference Room 
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